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1st Quarter, 2025
Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,
“God is good all the times; all the times God is good.” is a popular saying on the island, and truly He is always good no matter what 
happens in our lives.  When we look at the circumstances carefully, we can see God’s countless blessings even in the days of troubles.  
My 22-year-old Toyota RV4 had been doing a great job since I got it in 2021.  However, the engine quit working at the end of March.  How 
I wished it would last for ten more days till school closed for Easter break, but God’s timing was not mine.  I chose to trust in Him.  The 
ministries I’m involved in rely heavily on a vehicle, and the Lord graciously provided me a rental car in two days (Rental cars are not always 
available on the island, especially in our area.).  Although the rental car was too big for my liking, I managed it well.  Praise God for His 
protection!  His blessings just keep coming.  The day before I had to return the car, God sent the good news through the church bus driver.  
The driver offered to return the rental car for me since he was going in that direction.  With a grin on my face, I shouted for joy.  Praise 
the Lord!!  I did not look forward to driving a long way again in that big car on that road, an extremely narrow, winding, full of potholes, 
roadwork and parked vehicles everywhere road.  
My car is still in the garage while I am writing this letter.  The garage at the beginning claimed to have a used engine available.  I accepted 
the offer, but the mechanic then said he and his partner had a miscommunication, and the engine was sold to someone else.  He claimed 
to have another one, but the price was 30% higher.  I compared the price difference, and the cost for the rental car.  I decided to take it, 
but it turned out the second engine was dead.  I am trusting God to work out some other ways so that I can have my car back and running 
before school starts back at end of April.  Please pray for God to give each of us 
wisdom and guide us to the right people.
Happy 8th Birthday to Lifeline Independence Baptist Church!  We thank God for 
His goodness and faithfulness to us in these eight years and look forward to many 
more years to come.  We are grateful for the privilege to serving Him in Grenville, 
St. Andrew and to bring His light to the community.  After the morning service the 
church get together enjoyed some cakes and juice.  The fellowship was so sweeter 
than the cake though! 
Celebrating 51st Independence Day
On the 51st Independence Day the Sunday school children as usual led the 
national anthem and pledge at the beginning of the service.  Many of us dressed 
in the national colour, red, green and gold (yellow).  After the service we cooked 
the national dish, oil down, and enjoyed an afternoon of fellowship and games.  
The children also did some national day colouring at Friday Bible Club before 
Independence Day.  Please pray for Grenada that the people will focus on God and 
live their lives for Him.

In His Service,
Coco in Grenada


